
July 24, 2017 

 

 

Mr. Edward F. Reed, Jr. 

54 Blake Avenue 

Rockledge, Pennsylvania 19046 

 

Dear Mr. Reed: 

 

Enclosed is your travel advance check and a letter from Tracy Shycoff on our staff that explains our 

travel claim procedures and provides details regarding your hotel reservation.  I have also included a 

map which shows the location of Archives II in College Park in relation to the Washington beltway.  

(Our travel claim procedures are simpler than they may appear at first, and we can answer any 

questions you may have following the deposition.) 

 

I should be arriving at Archives II for your Tuesday, October 21, 1997 deposition at about 9:40 or 

9:45 in the morning, on an Archives shuttle bus which will transport me from downtown Washington 

D.C. to Archives II.  The address of Archives II is 8601 Adelphi Road, in College Park, Maryland.  

It is a very large 6-story white marble-and-glass building, of modern construction, set back off of 

Adelphi Road about one eighth of a mile in a wooded grove.  There is an unmanned guardshack and 

a large “Archives II” sign which tell the driver when to leave Adelphi road and drive off into the 

woods.  Just have a seat after you arrive and wait for me in the lobby.  When you see the shuttle 

bus pull up about 9:40, look for me getting off--I’m six feet tall, used to be blonde (about 15 years 

ago), wear bifocal glasses and will be wearing a dark blue suit.  I will get you a visitor’s badge and 

will escort you up to the 6th floor where we will conduct the deposition.  

 

Please remember to bring with you any articles you have written on the assassination (including the 

RT Image article from November, 1988 that we discussed), any government records you may have 

concerning the assassination (as defined in the subpoena), and any diary or personal journal entries 

you may have recorded over the years regarding your recollections of the events of November 22-23, 

1963. 

 

I want to thank you again for your cooperation these past few weeks.  I look forward to meeting you 

and listening to your recollections about the events of November 1963 in which you participated.  

Your assistance in helping the Review Board better complete the historical record of events at 

President Kennedy’s autopsy is appreciated. 
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Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Douglas P. Horne 

Chief Analyst for Military Records 

 

Enclosures 

 

 


